 STONE MOUNTAIN MEMORIAL ASSOCIATION

October 15, 2019

A meeting of the Stone Mountain Memorial Association was held at 1:00 p.m. on Tuesday, October 15, 2019, at Evergreen Conference Center, Stone Mountain Park, and Stone Mountain, Georgia.
ASSOCIATION MEMBERS PRESENT
Carolyn Meadows, Chairman

Ray S. Smith, III, Vice Chairman
Joan Thomas
Rev. Abraham Mosley
Roy Roberts
Rey Martinez
Jeff Cown, Director of State Parks & Historic Sites
ASSOCIATION MEMBERS ABSENT
Gregory Levett, Sr.

Perry Tindol
OTHERS PRESENT

Bill Stephens, C.E.O.

Edna Zimmerman, Director of Finance/Administration

Chief Chuck Kelley, Director of Public Safety
Michael Dombrowski, VP/General Manager, Silver Dollar City/Stone Mountain Park
Debbie Blihovde, Human Resources/Risk Manager
Duane Studdard, Operations Manager
Becky Kelley, Director of Operations and Planning
Stan Morrell, Director of Special Events, Entertainment & Guest Experience
Lee Ann Patterson, Public
Mark Conklin, Temporary GM of Marriott Evergreen
CALL TO ORDER


Ms. Meadows, Chairman, called the meeting to order and stated that a quorum was present. 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES
A motion was made by Mr. Smith, seconded by Mr. Martinez, and unanimously approved to waive the reading of the minutes from the previous Board meeting on September 17, 2019 and to adopt the minutes as printed.  A draft copy of the minutes was sent to each Board member prior to the meeting. 
PUBLIC COMMENT

None
SILVER DOLLAR CITY/STONE MOUNTAIN PARK REPORT

Mr. Smith asked Mr. Dombrowski what the outcome was with the Emory Rowing Team. Mr. Dombrowski said they met with them and worked out a short-term solution and they were working on a long-term solution. Mr. Smith asked if they will be able to stay and Mr. Dombrowski said yes.


Mr. Morrell talked to the Board about Christmas at the Park. It will be held from November 16th until January 5th. There will be about 18 different productions. There will be a storyteller, a parade, a production show, a character show, meet and greets, snow angels flying over the city, snow flying over the city, etc.  They have changed the parade to have new floats and guests. “Christmas in the City” will be high-energy. It is a musical with lights synchronized to the music.
FINANCE REPORT – YEAR TO DATE

Ms. Zimmerman reported that year-to-date revenues through September 30, 2019 were $7,904,169 compared to a budgeted amount of $7,772,775. Total operating expenses year to date were $5,689,086, compared to the budgeted amount of $5,996,471 The net operating profit before depreciation was $2,340,179 compared to a budgeted amount of $1,852,304. The year to date deficiency of revenue over expenses was $1,425,555 compared to a budgeted loss of $2,543,564.

The statement of cash flows reflects net cash provided by operating activities of $2,413,074 year to date.  The net increase in cash year to date was $1,469,211.  The cash and investment balance at the end of the period was $15,284,224.

There are three capital projects in progress. The first is the top of the mountain HVAC replacement with an estimated cost of $250,000.

The second capital project in progress is the top of the mountain doors replacement with an estimated cost of $190,000.  

The third capital project in progress are the protective barriers with an estimated cost of $184,000.  

DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC SAFETY

Chief Kelley told the Board the Park has experienced very large crowds during the last few weeks. The Pumpkin festival has drawn the large crowds. 
Chief Kelley passed out a letter they received from a heart attack victim. The gentleman was a regular runner in the Park. On the Saturday before last, he started feeling badly and almost reached his car before he collapsed. DPS administered emergency aid and got an ambulance to him quickly. The guest said in the letter that the only reason he survived was because he got to the hospital so quickly.
NEW BUSINES
None
OLD BUSINESS

None








___________________________









Carolyn Meadows, Chairman
Submitted by Debbie Blihovde
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